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January 2018
P6SY Newsletter
Dear Parents and Carers,

Bonne année! Happy New Year! We are excited to get started with lots more exciting learning in term 3 of Primary 6. Mrs Storey continues to teach on a Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday morning and Mrs Young teaches on a Wednesday, Thursday and Friday. We also have Miss Duguid back with us for 4 weeks. 

We would once again like to thank all children and carers for their enthusiasm and generosity before Christmas with the class donations to Cyrenians and Lethan Park. We will be creating a display in the class and writing a letter to the Portlethen Community Council to describe how the money was spent.
Resources
We would like to remind the children to ensure they have with them a sharp pencil and a rubber as well as a water bottle to keep those bodies and brains hydrated.
The children also need to bring in a pair of clean indoor shoes and these should be left in school.
Gym
The children require gym kit which should consist of dark shorts, a white t-shirt and gym shoes. These will be kept in school and sent home periodically for a clean! When we have gym outside we will ask the children to bring in an outdoor pair of trainers and some warmer joggers or leggings. 

The children have gym with Mrs Storey on a Monday and with Mrs Young on a Thursday. We will be developing skills in basketball and netball, followed by an Olympics-style competition looking at different popular sports from various European countries.  On these days it would be helpful if children didn’t wear jewellery to school especially earrings.

Maths
We are focusing on multiplication and measure for the first half of the term, specifically multiplication of 2-digit numbers and measuring length. We will also be returning to decimals to practise addition and subtraction. 
As part of our topic, we will be asking the children to use their skills in mathematics to cost and plan a trip to their chosen European country, looking at prices of hotels, flights and activities as well as timetables and schedules.

Of course, we continue to emphasise the importance of memorising the times tables and would ask for your help with this at home. Repetition helps build confidence! Remember that the children have their own log in details for Sumdog – they love using it in school!
9a.m. Challenge

We have seen huge improvements in spelling, handwriting and times tables through our 9a.m. challenge. Many of the children now have a far more secure knowledge of their tables and it has given us the opportunity to work more with individuals and small groups. We will continue with this to start every morning for the rest of the year.

Every morning for the first 20-30 minutes the children will work on individual learning targets. These may include spelling, handwriting and times tables but could extend to any area of the curriculum as we look together to their next steps. Each child will keep the same target for one week, learning in different ways. This will give the children a chance to work on the areas highlighted in their own individual next steps.
Literacy
This term we will be using non-fiction texts for our topic work, as well as reading a range of novels as a class as this is something we are often asked for by the children.

We continue to work on adding detail, inference and complex language to all writing, developing a writer’s voice. We also hope to take part in the 500 Words competition run by Radio 2 again this year.

Handwriting and spelling continue to be a high priority.
Europe
As many of you will already be aware, our topic this term is Europe, and we will also be preparing for the Euroquiz in February. The children all have a country for which they are to become an expert. We ask for your support in encouraging your child to learn about their chosen country at home. We will send home a list of websites which can be used to help with this.

We will continue to develop our skills in French this term as well as touching on some of the other European languages. The focus will be on counting to 10 and simple phrases and questions such as: How are you? What is your name? How old are you? Where do you live? Any time spent on this at home would obviously be very helpful!

Euroquiz

All of the children in P6 will be given the opportunity to represent Fishermoss in the Euroquiz but only 5 children can be chosen for the final team. If your child is particularly keen to be part of the team then they can also spend time at home learning about the EU and Europe in general. The first round will be in February.
Homework

Spelling homework is given out on a Monday and should be prepared and returned every Friday. Spelling will also regularly be visited in class throughout the week.
Reading homework is given to children once a week, and both the reading book and the Book Detectives activity should be prepared for the assigned day. Reading will be heard on a Monday/Wednesday or on a Tuesday/Friday and will be clearly marked in the homework diary. Remember that a list of all of the Book Detective activities can be found inside the homework diary. Please ensure children bring their reading books everyday as they may require their reading books for activities in class.
Additional homework will be issued on a Friday and will include maths activities and Big Talk activities. These should be completed and homework diaries signed for the following Wednesday.
Please do contact us with any questions or concerns regarding homework.
Health & Wellbeing
The children have been discussing friendship issues in class and continue to learn about their emotions. This includes talking about how to manage all complex emotions. 
We will also be looking at how to keep safe when travelling as part of our topic. We will also look again at internet safety with a specific focus on all types of social media.
We hope to spend time on a regular basis with the residents of Lethen Park Care Home, sharing activities and conversation and learning from people of a different generation.

Specialists
We are receiving Science this term with Mrs Middleton. The class will be learning about sound waves and the properties of light. This is work that they will carry on at Secondary level.
Our Class Charter
The children worked in their cooperative groups to create a class charter with statements showing the behaviour we will try to show in school. The P6 children & staff have signed up to the charter.

I will concentrate and ignore distractions.

I will achieve my goals and have fun.

I will be respectful, kind & helpful to others.

I will work hard on every task.

I will listen & do what the teacher says.

I will be the best I can be at all times.

I will take care of property & will be on time.
Please remember to discuss the Fishermoss Golden Rules with your child and sign the copy in their diary.

As always, please don’t hesitate to get in contact with the school with any concerns and we will get in touch as soon as we can.

Yours sincerely,
Jenny Storey & Alyson Young
